
THE UNOER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
3010 PEf:ENS£ PENTAOO,.. 

WAS~NGTON, OC20301·~l0 

.1\COUIS'mO~. 
TECtiNOL.OGY 
A.NO LOGISTIC$ 

JAN 2 8 2008 

The Honorable Joseph R. Biden, Jr. 
Chairman, Committee on Foreign Relations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

Thank you for your D~cember 4 letter 1:0 Sec:Fetaey Gates regarding the proposed 
I 

arms s'ales to be made potStJ:ant tQ tbe Gulf Securili.e~ Dialogue. I have enclosed a letter . . . 
from Assistant Secretary Bergner that outlines the opinion oftH.rtttthe Departments of . . 

State and Defense. lf you need further infonnation, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely. 

Enclosure: 
As stated 

0 
OSDt~tfCf-o1 



DEFENSE SECURITY COOPERATION AGENCY 

WASHINGTON, OC 2030t4800 

The Honorable Joseph R. Biden, Jr. 
Chairman · 
Committee on Foreign R.elatiot1s 
United States Senate 
Washington. DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

MAY J i '1.007 

This is in response to your letter of May 8, 2007, to secreiary of:~fense 
Oates and Secretary of State Rice regarding a proposal to allow a private entity to 
purchase U.S.-origin F-S fighter aircraft from Nor-Way to train foreign pilots in tho 
United States pursuant to a Foreign Military Sales ~e. 

The Departm~ of State bas the lead on matters involving remmsfers of 
U.S.-origin. military equipment and is providing a·tletailed i'Cpl,)r. which has been 
closely coordinated with the Department of Defense. Tbi.sletter is to reassure you 
that the Department of De{ense, working together with the ~ent of State. has 
given carefu• consideration to· the conccrps raised in your lett«. We believe that 
those coneems have been closely examined and addressed, m;u1 the Department of 
Defense is fully sUpportive of the State Department response. 

Same letter to: 

Sincerely, 

ct\l tl\S O>t 
JEFFREY B. KOHLER 

UEUTENANT GENERAL. USAF 
DIRECTOR 

Senator Lugar, Senate Foreien Relations Committee 
Chai:rman Lantos;. House Foreign Affairs Committee 
Representative Ros-Lehtinen~ House Foreign Affairs Committee 

o5D 03(J(J.f-o7 



DEPARTMENTOFTHE NAVY 
HE"l;':lL',\mt!llS IJT'IITEOSTA'ft~ :.IAAI}l!! ~~ 

;7;31~.11\lNU OORPS f'l:ll I ~W;II 
Yl~:ll~lNG'ICM, Cf;l ~!~·:!!Xt. 

The Hon<nblc Joseph R. Biden,Jr. 
Chainnan, Foreign Relations Committee 
United Stale$ Senate 
W a.~hingU>n, DC 20.S 1 0 

~ Dear~: 

5:'30 
CD&.I 

JUL 8 0 2007 

Thank you for your Jetter regarding the Marine Corps' accelerated acquisition process. 
'The Secretary of Defense asked me to provide you infonnacion on how lhc Marine Corps is 
leaning f~d to pro" ide Mine Resistant Ambush Protected vehicles and cnhanct. our 
perJistcnt s~n~eillance capabilities in support of Marines in laq and Af&hanistan. 

The Marine Corps' respc)nsiveness to rcque5ts from Marines in Afgbanistll) and Iraq for 
new or improved equipment to meet emerging ~ continues to be a matter of utmost concern. 
The key ~ to balance the rapid fielding of new Cilpabilities with a host or other variables­
among them the maturity of the technology, the ability o( the industrial base to dcv-e:top the 
capabilities in suff~eicnt numbers a.od on an accelerated schedule, and finally, the lc>sistics 
!lyttem to nd$quately support the capability once fielded, 

The Marin.e Corps recognizes that the cunent n:qWJ'ement& and acquiSition prt>teases 
have flOC bu:a pcrfoct in mutin1 alllhe necd5 of our combat fon:cs and we are taklnJ steps to 
improve our method&. Continued inolvemcnt of senior leadership. revisions eo our urgent needs 
te\liew process, and incteaed enga&cme~~.t with other Setvke efT oN and industry will allow the 
Marina Corpa to increase the R:Sponsiveness and ef!'ecti.vc:ncss of delivering critical capabilities 
to lhe warfighter. The tiraeline" and i~ of this effort '' well understood, us Marines 
wbo woctt npid acquisition issues Oil a daily basis are ~Jves wlrfiahtcn, rnliny only 
n:x:enlly returned from c:om.bet action in lnq and AfghattasWt. 

Enclosed is additional information relevant to your specific conccms. A similar letter bas 
beCf'l sent to Senator Bond. I want to personally thank you for )'OUif intcrut In SupJJOrtlng our 
deployed forces and ror your continued support of the Marine_Corps. 

Sincerely. 

fh. .. ~.,:t,.,,w.y '-E. tJ.S. M:.1rin C•1rps 
Comma~~dant of the arine Corpt. 

Copy to: 
'The Hononblc Robe11 M. Gates. Sec:rewy of Defense 
The Hononble Donald C. Winter, Secret81)' or the Navy 

·~10~-of@ 



THE SECRETARY OF THE NAVY 
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20350'- 1 000 

The Honorable Joseph R. Biden, Jr. 
United States Senate 
Washington. DC 20510-0802 

Dear Senator Biden: 

· June 24, 2008 

Thank you for your letter of June 2. 2008, to. the Secretary of Defense concerning · 
the Tactical Concealed Video System (TCVS). I amr esponding·on behalf of Secretary 
Gates. 

The Ma.xine Corps has responded to this urgent need with the appropriate leve] of 
emphasis. and continues to work toward improving tbe capability while susmining 
systems delivered to Marine Corps operating fo.rces i,n the field. 

Fourteen TCVS units have been fielded to Multi-National Forces - West 
(MNF-W). MNF-W has documented a number of significant functional .limitations. 
associated with this specific system. As a result of ttJ,eir detailed capability analysis, 
MNF-W and Marine Forces Central Comr:nartdhave explicitly articulated their desire to 
discontinue use of the TCVS as currently supplied. and to eumine· alternate technologies. 
While it is correc:t to observe that the Marines cited a reduction in threat as part of their 
rationale for tenninating the. urgent need, their principal criteria in making this decision 
was substandard·-s.ystem performance. AJnong other things, the Marines notJ!d that TCVS 
set up was complicated, it was too difficult to conc~l. too c::umbersome for a tactical 
environment, and its battery life was too short. OurMarines in theater welcome the 
ops;ortunity to share these and other TCVS observatioqs with yOU. 

In an attempt to overcome capability shortfalls, Marine operating forces are 
partnering with their supporting ~tablishment to identify viable technology and refine 
the need for a micro-terrain surveillance capabtlity. To this end, the Marine Corps is 
sponS<>riDg a TCVS demonstration, c.tttreotly underway at Marine Corps Air-Ground 
Combat Center. 29 Palms, California. Additionally •. to set conditions for subsequent 
success, the Marine Corps has initiated a focused market research effort by recently 
releasing an indugtry Request for Information and h~ received 28 responses' however, 
the mrmufacturer of the TCVS· bas not responded. ~spondents have been invited to 
demonstrate their technology at Twentynine Palms during June and August2008. These 
efforts are indicative of the Department's detennination to meet the needs of our tactical 
users. 



I am aware of the many challenges inherent in developing and fielding this type of 
technology. Please note that our forward..<Jeployed Marines, as well as·Ulose supporting 
them. continue to place tremendous value on effective, functioning Intelligence, 
Surveillance. and Reconnaissance capabilities. In d)is regard. I believe we are aligned 
with the Combatant Commander's perspecti~e azni;fssure.y9u that we will remain · 
responsive by pursuing ttl& best available solution~ our Maribet. 

Thank you for your continued support of our service men and women. A similar 
letUlr has been sent to Senator Bond. As always, if I can be of further assistance, please 
let me know. 

Sincerely, 

Q~~ 
Donald C. Winter 

' . 
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UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
. 4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-4000 

The Honorable .Joseph R. Biden, Jr. 
Chmnnan 
Committee on Foreign Relations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

. Dear Mr Chairman: 

MAR 3 1 2008 

Thank you for your letter ofF ebruary 19, 2008, to the Secretary of Defense 
regarding Brigadier General Silvanus Gilbert, United States Air Force. l have been 
asked to provide a response on behalf of the Secretary. 

The Office of the Secretary of Defense is currently processing a tromination 
package for Brigadier General Gilbert .. The Secretary of Defense will give very 
careful consideration, as he does for all military officer nomination recommendations, 
in deciding whether to recommend to the President that he nominate Brigadier 
General Gilbert for appointment to the grade of major general. 

The Department has no greater obligation than t~eosure that officers promoted 
to the general and flag officer grades possess those attribut~ <that will be required to 
lead the Anned Forces in. the years ahead. The record of evety officer recommended 
for promotion to a higher general or flag officer grade is assessed in light of this 
obligation. Again, thank you for your letter and your continued interest in our 
Nation's military men and women. · 

Sincerely, 


